Nursery/Reception Spring 2 Newsletter
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Dear Parents,

Topic
Our new topic will be centred on the book ‘The Extraordinary Gardener’ by Sam Broughton which explores how seeds grow. As a result, our learning will have a ‘Knowledge and Understanding’ focus, as we find out about seeds, plants and the conditions necessary for growth. 
In Maths, we will continue to focus on counting sets and recognising written numbers. We will be exploring size and shape, pattern making, money and weight.  

In Literacy, the reception children will be consolidating their knowledge of letters and sounds. They are building their store of known words and using them to write letters, labels, instructions, stories, lists and much more. The Nursery children will begin to name and write letters and sounds and have lots of opportunities for mark making and writing. 
In RE, we will be sharing the Easter story and finding out why we put crosses in an Easter garden.
Our indoors role play area is currently a house and the children are already busy cooking, cleaning, ironing and looking after the babies.  Outdoors we will have a ‘potting shed’ where the children can explore planting seeds and caring for plants.
Read Write Inc Phonics & Reading
We are continuing to work in phonics groups to learn and consolidate our knowledge of letter sounds. We have now extended this to include a group reading session. We will focus closely on short texts which will contain words closely matched to their phonic ability. As a result, the children should quickly extend their knowledge of phonetic words and those tricky words that are hard to learn.
Reception reading at home
Your child will continue to bring home a story book to share with you as well as a reading scheme book. Book bag books will be changed on Tuesdays and Fridays. 

Nursery Reading
The Nursery children will continue to bring home a selection of stories to share.  
Communication Diary
All the children have a communication book to record any reading done at home / school and for staff and parents to pass on important information. These books are checked daily. 
Active 30 and P.E

Our Active 30 session will take place daily just before lunch and will be led by external PE coaches.  PE lessons will be on a Friday afternoon for all children in Nursery and Reception. Mr Gibbons will be supporting the class. Please ensure they have their PE kit (white t-shirt and navy shorts and pumps) in school every day. As the weather is still unpredictable, please provide navy jogging bottoms and a jumper for outdoor PE.   Please ensure that everything is named.

We are encouraging the children to get changed by themselves, so if you could encourage this at home it will be a big help.

The Academy for Performing Arts
The children continue to have an exciting session of drama, music and dance each Monday morning, led by Miss Lewis, our creative arts teacher. During this time all the Class 1 staff will meet to plan and review the children’s progress. 
Snack
Snack time is an opportunity for the children to sat together and chat about their news whilst eating their snack.  We offer a variety of foods during the week. Snack is 30p per day. Please send snack money in a purse or envelope in their book bags. It would be a big help if Reception children could have £1.50 in their book bag on Monday morning.
As always, please get in touch if you need further information. 
                       Kind Regards 
Mrs Lock and Mrs Middleton
